Ted Rufo on Winter Horse Care 

An experienced groundskeeper, Ted Rufo has often held responsibility for the animals on a property. During his tenure with Knobby Hill Farm in Millis, Massachusetts, he cared for a farm and barn that included two horses and three llamas. Theodore Rufo is particularly fond of horses and has developed an in-depth knowledge of their care needs.

For horse owners in cooler climates, winter adds additional responsibility. To stay warm, horses need extra calories. Increasing the quantity of hay in a horse's diet is typically the most healthy way to provide these extra calories. Many horse care professionals also recommend adding a supplement or a high-protein hay variety, such as alfalfa, to help a horse develop an extra layer of fat.

A horse's water must also be closely monitored during the wintertime. In addition to checking to ensure that the water has not frozen, a horse owner should also check that the water is free of debris and not so cold that the horse refuses to drink it. In cold climates, many owners use a heater to keep the water drinkable.

Additionally, be sure that horses have enough time out in the fresh air. Some horses may need blankets when turned out, depending on the horse's health and its coat. Horses with thinner or clipped coats are more likely to need blankets, as do horses with less body insulation. However, if a horse owner allows the horse's winter coat to develop naturally, the combination of fat layers in the body and insulating air in the coat may be enough. A horse's blanketing plan should fit with the animal's individual needs. If a horse owner does choose to blanket, the blanket should be removed regularly to check for skin and hair health.
